The year started with the resignation of our Clerk Sarah McMillan who stood down to pursue other career opportunities. The Council appointed as her replacement, Jim Graves who had served 15 years as Clerk at Horsford and is very experienced in parish administration.
Parish Council meetings had been dominated for many months with various teething problems associated with the provision of the Newton Park play facility. Happily this has now settled down and during the year a comprehensive grounds maintenance programme has been put in place, the equipment is inspected annually by a qualified inspector and weekly by council volunteers all to meet the terms of the insurance policy.
Vacancies on the Council occurred with the resignations of Ray Browne and Adrienne Collard and these were filled buy co-opting Rachel Scarff and Malcolm MacDowell who have both made a positive impact on our meetings.
I am pleased to say that the allotments are being well used and all plots are currently let. Our attention was drawn to the height of the leylandii hedge on the Blind Lane side of the allotments and we have recently employed a tree surgeon to bring these back under control.
We have had numerous complaints during the year about parking in Newton Street but we have no powers to deal with this. There are no waiting restrictions and unless an obstruction is being caused by blocking the footway or preventing a resident from exiting on to the highway no offence is being committed.
The Council decided that pressure washing the bus shelters on a fortnightly or in some cases a weekly basis was not cost effective and this contract has not been renewed. The Council will be reviewing this in the months ahead.
This year, for the first time, we adopted a more formal approach to setting the annual budgets and precept. A small group of councillors sat down with the Clerk and went through a detailed analysis of present and future expenditure before making a recommendation to the full Council. This meant a 12% increase in the precept which reflected the increased insurance and maintenance costs associated with Newton Park and the need to accrue for future maintenance costs throughout the parish.
Recent legislation requires much more information to be published on a Council website and it is felt that the current site managed by Paul Hurst would not meet with these requirements. A new site provided by the Norfolk Association of local Councils is currently being organised by our Clerk and will be under his direct control. We are grateful for the work that Paul has done for us over several years.
Stuart Fidler has continued to represent the parish on the Airport committee and we are grateful for his regular feedback of information.
Much of the Council’s work is quite mundane getting over small problems but we must be grateful to all the members of the Council who give up their time free of charge to oil the wheels and keep the parish moving forward.
